SFR Board of Directors
Minutes
December 19, 2024
Mike called the meeting to order at 5:33 PM.  Members in attendance were Bill Booth, Trish James, Joe Montana, Greg Hoff, Blake Tatum, Mike Smith and Linda Rogaski.
Minutes
The minutes were approved as submitted.

Financials
The Board spent considerable time discussing the financial issues we are facing. Mike shared data showing 2024 accumulated expenses and profits.  We are and have been in a definite negative balance.  Mike discussed what expenses are in our control, e.g. The Wheel, administrative costs, etc.; what expenses are not in our control e.g. sanction fees, track rental, etc.  In addition there are expenses we may be able to lower by better managing the process.  

Discussion followed regarding the need to cut expenses and build more participation to build profit.  We cannot continue at this rate and remain a functioning club.  In 2024 we have a $315,000 loss. It was agreed that we can’t fix the problem in one year, but need to start taking steps now.  The Board will have an in-person meeting in January the meeting will focus on financial decisions.  

Some suggestions were to:
· Attempt to lower vehicle insurance costs,
· Charge drivers a minimal amount for Saturday night dinner,
· Eliminate one (1) ambulance at each event
None of this is going to be easy or popular.

Bill shared budget templates that he would like to use in 2025.  He and Rhina Miller will be working on a policy manual on how best to track expenses.  

The Board discussed the need to give Chiefs, Board members, and volunteers the latitude to do their jobs, yet have greater visibility into our spending.  As such, the Board agreed that Chiefs have a spending limit of $250, the office $300 and board members $500. All purchases must be supported with a statement of purpose and receipts. Any chief requesting over $250 must submit the request to their Liaison to be approved by the Board. Bill motioned, Linda seconded, and the motion passed.


Linda will check out possible insurance options that will lower the cost of insuring the vehicles.

Supplemental Regulations (Supps)
The 2025 Supps have undergone a complete re-write.  They will be ready for submission by the middle of January. It was agreed that the Majors race will be at Thunderhill in April.  Sonoma was a popular choice but with only two (2) days and a firm afternoon cut-off time it was going to be difficult to manage the race. It was also agreed that in 2025 the race sequence for all groups will be:
· Qualifying
· Race 1
· Sprint Race
· Race 2
All races will be points’ races.  There will be three (3) drops. All entries will be for the weekend, there will no longer be single entry races. Schedules and MSR will now include fee structure, classes in each group and specific track rules. 

Thunderhill test days staffing will be a combination of Thunderhill and SCCA volunteers.  Thunderhill will provide the insurance.

Board Liaisons
Mike submitted a list of liaisons for the Specialty Crews. The list will be shared with the Chiefs at the Chiefs meeting in January.  Mike wants to add the Prep Shops to the list.  Mike and Blake will have a zoom call with Prep Shop representatives.

The Chief’s Zoom Call will be January 18, 2025 at 10:00 AM. The Board will meet in person on January 30th in Stockton. 

Mike adjourned the meeting at 8:30 PM.
 
